Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Donald Byam and Betty Hooper.

Howard Towne, Town Hall Committee representative, asked permission to have the kitchen of the town hall cleaned thoroughly, work to be done this week-end. Permission granted. He also reported he plans to meet with the School Board and School Superintendant Paradis regarding the school custodian's obligations to cleaning the town hall for the school lunch program.

Cal Callahan came in to discuss the workshops she will conduct on weatherizing homes. She asked if she could have the town hall rent-free. The Selectmen approved. Her first date will be Nov. 20 at * 7:30 pm.

Police Chief, John Ballou, brought in Donald Sims as a new recruit to the police department.

Fire Chief, James Dodge and Fireman John Bunting came in to discuss a proposal to be voted at the March Town Meeting for a Fire Protection Code.

A building permit was approved for Ronald G. Bleau.